
Roadrunner RV Club 

Quarterly Business Meeting, November 10, 2024 

Verde River RV Park 

 

Jerry Winters called the meeting to order at 9:05 am. Dan Grayson led the pledge of allegiance. Jerri 

Rook said a prayer to bless our outing and club members. Jerry Winters stated our goals: to have fun, get 

everyone involved, have more outings, recruit more members, support Blue Compass, and support out 

local Veterans. 

Past Events – Barbara Geiger reported on the Ruidoso NM trip in August,7 rigs. Ozzie Gerro reported on 

the trips in September to Dolores and Durango CO. They enjoyed Telluride and the train to Silverton. Ray 

reported on the Moab trip – 2 rigs went to Arches NP, did several hikes, the last day rained and left snow 

on the mountains. 

Jerry W asked if there were any corrections or additions to July minutes. There were none. Dan Grayson 

moved to approve, Ray seconded. The July minutes were approved. 

Barbara Geiger gave the Treasurer’s report. There is currently about $2600 in the checking account. We 

have spent more that we took in this year. We need to spend less in the future. Janis moved to approve 

the report and Ozzie seconded.  

Dan Grayson gave an updated membership report. We currently have 35 rigs, 5 are not returning (due to 

aging), and we have 1 new rig  (Arnie and Kathleen). 

Blue Compass staff arrived early this year. They set up and served a great steak dinner for us. Thank you. 

Pat George gave an update on the upcoming Christmas Party on 12-12. It will again be at the PV Elks, 

Happy Hour at 4:15, Dinner at 5:30. It will be followed by a voluntary gift exchange at $20. 

Lee and Ozzie offered to organize a Garage Sale with items donated by the membership to help boost 

our treasury. 

Dave and Marcia are looking for information lithium batteries. 

Jerry Winters introduced all the current officers and asked for approval for next year as all are willing to 

continue in those positions. Membership approved. 

Blue Compass Update – Our BC contacts, Gonzo and Shelly, have been really good to us and we thank 

them very much for the appreciation dinner last night. 

Ray spoke about the Facebook page and website (YavapaiRoadrunners.com) that he maintains for the 

club. They are both up to date with our calendar and minutes. He mentioned that the Facebook is a good 

place for selling anything on Marketplace. Contact him for more information. 

Diane Grayson heads our Sunshine committee and is your contact if you know of anyone in the  club that 

is sick or experienced a close death. 

Brad Bean reported that our donations to the VA have put us at the #1 contributor to them. 



Janis Bevier asked to keep her in mind if you have any articles relating to outings or RV’s that would 

interest the members. 

We moved on to the raffle and everyone won a gift. 

Adrian Geiger won the 50/50 money. 

The meeting was then adjourned. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Mary Meyers 

Secretary 

 

 

 


